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Subject: 
Modify No Parking Zone on south side of Arcadian Avenue, amended to be from the corner of N. Hartwell Avenue to 
135 feet west of N. Hartwell Ave., amended by the Committee to be 160 feet west of N. Hartwell Ave. 
. 

 

Details: 

This item was referred by Public Works.  An existing bus stop is located on the south side of Arcadian Avenue just 
West of Hartwell Ave.  When buses stop, they are sticking half way into the eastbound lane of traffic because 
vehicles are allowed to park to close to the bus stop to give the bus proper pull over clearance.  Additionally, LaCasa 
installed a new parking lot driveway west of this bus stop and the overall parking allowances from Hartwell to the 
rail road tracks need to be adjusted.   

 
The Committee discussed this item and decided that leaving space for only one parked car from the railroad tracks 
to N. Hartwell was not desirable.  The Committee agreed to amend the item to modify the No Parking Zone on the 
south side of Arcadian Avenue to be from the corner of N. Hartwell Avenue to 160 feet west.  The resulting Parking 
Zone will then be No Parking from west of the railroad tracks all the way to N. Hartwell Avenue.   
 
The Committee voted unanimously to approve this amended item. 

 

Options & Alternatives:  None 
 

Financial Remarks: 
The cost of installing signs to adjust this parking zone will be about $150 total and would be covered by the 2017 
B&G Sign Budget (3310.54140). 

 

Executive Action:  If approved by Council, the resolution for approving the installation of these signs will need to 
be executed by the Mayor and Clerk after the Council Meeting. 

 

Committee Recommendation:  The Buildings and Grounds Committee approved this item at their August 14, 2017 
meeting.  This item will appear under the Consent Agenda for the September 5, 2017 Council meeting. 

 


